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An Oct. 29 Metro article ["Bay Group Urges Controls on Nutrients"] suggested that wastewater utilities in this region have refused to upgrade their plants and that nothing short of permit limits will expedite progress on nitrogen loads in the Chesapeake Bay. This is at odds with recent history. 

In the 1990s Maryland, Virginia, Pennsylvania and the District were required to produce "tributary strategies" to look at reducing nutrients. These strategies required wastewater utilities to upgrade their treatment plants, with state or federal governments picking up 50 percent of the cost. 

The results have been striking. The Blue Plains Wastewater Treatment Plant in Southwest Washington, by far the largest plant in the bay's watershed, has reduced its annual nitrogen load from 1985 by 57 percent, from 14 million pounds to 6 million pounds, exceeding goals established by the Chesapeake Bay Program. Similar success stories have been achieved or are in the works for the other wastewater plants in the region. Had the goal been expressed as a permit limit, the operators might have insisted on a less aggressive goal or have been forced to design and build more costly plants. In some cases it could also have led to litigation.

In April the bay program set new targets for maximum nutrient and sediment loads to the bay. All sectors, including wastewater utilities, will be called on to do more. Just how much more is being defined in a new round of tributary strategies to be completed next April. 

The best prospect for expeditious implementation of these strategies is to rely on the model that worked well in the 1990s, a continuation of the federal-state-local partnership, including binding agreements and grant support.
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